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Graduate Council Minutes 
Monday, October 3, 2022 

Via Zoom 
 
Attendees:  Jennifer Ball, Tracy Routsong, Jim Schnoebelen, Rhonda 
Peterson Dealey, Becky Dodge, Stacy Connor, Sarah Holt, Dave Provorse, 
Michele Reisinger, Erin Grant, Barbara Scofield, Emily Grant, Michael Rettig, 
Beth Mathews 
 
Not present: Danny Funk, Tracy Davies 
 
Introductions were made for new members of the council. 
 

I. Approve meeting minutes of April 25, 2022 
Motion was made by Jim Schnoebelen to approve the minutes.  
Tracy Routsong seconded the motion.  Motion passed. 

 
II. Old Business 

Faculty constitution edits were discussed at length concerning the 
addition of Graduate Academic Affairs and how that will correspond 
with the current Graduate Council and Faculty Senate.  It was 
decided that Erin Grant would reach out to Shaun Schmidt to 
request someone from the Constitution Taskforce speak to the 
Council concerning the proposed Faculty Constitution edits as it 
relates to Graduate Council. 

 
III. New Business 

a. Duolingo – discussion was held on whether schools had approved 
the use of Duolingo.  It was affirmed that SOBU and psychology 
both had students who were approved through Duolingo. 

b. Application dates for summer – Jennifer Ball advised faculty 
should email her if programs were accepting students for 
summer terms.  Also email her if acceptance dates need to be 
shut off. 

c. MACNLE admission standards – Jim Schnoebelen shared 
proposed revision standards for the Masters in Communication 
and Leadership program.  After a brief discussion Rhonda 
Peterson Dealey made a motion to approve the proposal and 
Stacy Conner seconded.  Motion passed.  Jennifer Ball will take 
the proposed revision to the President’s office for review and 
approval. 

 
IV. Discussion 
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a. Recruit vs. CollegeNET – Jennifer Ball will follow up on status 
with Kassy Swain (ITS) and report back on proposed 
implementation date. 

b. Leads – Jennifer Ball will follow up with EAB on the status and 
process for receipt of this marketing information. 

 
V. Announcements – Next meeting is scheduled for Monday, November 

7, 2022, at 12:00pm via Zoom. 
 
Motion was made by Barbara Scofield and seconded by Jim Schnoebelen to 
conclude the meeting at 12:51pm. 


